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Re: Official Information Act request – Surgery and Referral Wait Times  - ADHB Ref: 20220228-1163 

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 26 February 2022, which we clarified with you on 3 
March, requesting the following information: 

1. Please provide the length of time for patients on the waiting list who were referred by their
GP to Specialist in Auckland region (incl. count of events and average wait days):

a. Hip replacement
b. Knee replacement
c.  Hysterectomy (or general gynae)
d. Breast reconstruction
e. Gall bladder
f. CT/MRI/PET scan
g. colonoscopy

2. Please provide the length of time for patients on the waiting list, who are awaiting surgery in
the Auckland region (incl. count of events and average wait days):

a. Hip replacement
b. Knee replacement
c.  Hysterectomy
d. Breast reconstruction
e. Gall bladder
f. CT/MRI/PET scan

3. Could you please provide the average wait time for patients being treated with the following
cancers: (include count of events and avg days)

a. Lung
b. Breast
c. cervical
d. Bowel
e. Prostate
f. Skin

4. Viral patients who have been hospitalized (Ward vs ICU.  Count of events, avg days and
death):

a. Covid-19
b. Influenza
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Where the numbers of patients is less than five, we have protected the patient’s privacy from possible 
disclosure in line with the Health Information Privacy Principles of the Privacy Act by indicating <5. 

You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the Official 
Information Act.  Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the Auckland 
DHB website. 

Yours sincerely, 

Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive 




